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What’s in your Partners in Care bulletin? 
  

This weekly bulletin provides details of training, guidance, access to 

past editions and lots more. There’s also helpful information on the 

web pages dedicated to our Independent Care Provider colleagues. 

Please click here to bookmark these pages 
  

      

 

 

Track and Trace Data on Capacity Tracker 

 

From the evening of Monday 16 August 2021, Care Homes and Home Care 

providers will be able to view their own testing data within the Capacity Tracker. 

A DHSC pilot provided Adult Social Care managers with visibility of their 

testing.  This resulted in 92% of managers taking meaningful action to encourage 

staff testing, leading to an increase in the number of registrations for both PCR 

and LFTs across the pilot settings. It is hoped that sharing this information wider 

with all Care Home and Home Care providers will help build on this success. 

 

The Test and Trace data imported into Capacity Tracker is based on the number 

of registrations that have been recorded within the NHS Test and Trace system 

that have also included a Unique Organisation Number (UON). To ensure all 

   

https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/about-us/partners-in-care1/


information is accurately captured and aligned to a provider, Care Home and 

Home Care staff are asked to continue supplying their UON details when 

registering test kits for their organisations via Register test kits for your 

organisation - GOV.UK (test-for-coronavirus.service.gov.uk) (PCR tests) or 

https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result (lateral flow tests) 

 

In addition, ALL Capacity Tracker registered users will now be able to view 

aggregate Test and Trace statistics on either a National, Regional, or more 

localised level via the Capacity Tracker reports function. This will enable all 

providers and health and social care professionals to review their own 

setting/area and make comparisons with other areas etc. Further guidance on 

how to use the Capacity Tracker Test and Trace Statistics report will be posted 

on the Resource Centre on the evening of Monday 16 August 2021 

 

 

 
 

Project ECHO- Huntington's Disease Champion Network 

 

First Meeting: Wednesday 15 September at 2.00 

 

The Project ECHO team from St Leonards Hospice are inviting health and social 

care professionals to join their new network, which will be run in partnership with 

a Huntington's Disease Association local specialist advisor. The aim of the 

network is through collaboration between services, to help us learn, teach and 

share experiences to enhance our care skills. For more information, please see 

this flyer. 

 

To help share the forum content, they have created a survey which providers can 

complete with their experience of caring for those with Huntington's and what 

they would like to learn more about. 

 

 

 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA4MTIuNDQ0NjI2NzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL29yZ2FuaXNhdGlvbnMudGVzdC1mb3ItY29yb25hdmlydXMuc2VydmljZS5nb3YudWsvcmVnaXN0ZXItb3JnYW5pc2F0aW9uLXRlc3RzIn0.mG1_xsbZl3ZhJR7dqGQjnsj4oAaNLyplTdJtgsJcm5k/s/1522490180/br/110798395120-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA4MTIuNDQ0NjI2NzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL29yZ2FuaXNhdGlvbnMudGVzdC1mb3ItY29yb25hdmlydXMuc2VydmljZS5nb3YudWsvcmVnaXN0ZXItb3JnYW5pc2F0aW9uLXRlc3RzIn0.mG1_xsbZl3ZhJR7dqGQjnsj4oAaNLyplTdJtgsJcm5k/s/1522490180/br/110798395120-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA4MTIuNDQ0NjI2NzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5nb3YudWsvcmVwb3J0LWNvdmlkMTktcmVzdWx0In0.Gf3sqE8t8sSN389WdVJi-75Q1F3Suy4orqV8f0PMO3Q/s/1522490180/br/110798395120-l
https://capacitytracker.com/resource-center/category/61/whats-new
https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/seecmsfile/?id=5285
https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/Z932PXK


 

 
 

 

Need to know       

 

 

 
 

Guidance on Internet Connectivity for Care Providers 

 

As organisations use more technology, Digital Social Care are often asked for 

advice on how social care organisations can improve their access to the internet. 

They have therefore worked with NHSX and care providers to produce 3 quick 

guides on internet connectivity. 

 

•         A quick guide to care home broadband 

•         A quick guide to Wi-Fi for care providers 

•         A quick guide to mobile and satellite internet for care providers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 Improving Dignity While Eating 
 
We've been sent a simple but effective way of improving dignity while 
eating that care providers may find useful. This is instead of using a 
normal bib, to use an old button down shirt to create a "dignity bib" as 
shown opposite. This is more discreet and can help preserve dignity, 
as it looks like the wearer is wearing a shirt rather than a bib. 

https://digitalsocialcare.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1e45e2fc679e3e330f0dcde9b&id=8bb0e70bc3&e=ec9ccab88a
https://digitalsocialcare.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1e45e2fc679e3e330f0dcde9b&id=8bb0e70bc3&e=ec9ccab88a


 

 
 

COVID Vaccinations as a Condition of Employment in Care 

Homes- Guidance, Resources and Webinar 

 

The government has published it's full guidance on how care homes will be 

required to manage vaccination of staff and visiting professionals (such as 

maintenance workers and entertainers. CQC have produced parallel guidance on 

how this will be enforced. 

 

The Department of Health and Social Care has worked with Skills for Care to 

provide additional resources, to help care home managers and providers prepare 

for the new regulations. This includes a social media graphic with the key policy 

dates, a Q&A, vaccine communications toolkit and materials to support workforce 

capacity planning, recruitment, and retention. 

 

There will also be a webinar hosted by DHSC, to, to answer any questions care 

home managers and providers might have about the new regulations on 

'vaccines as a condition of deployment'. The webinar will take place on Tuesday 

17 August 2021 at 12.30. To register please follow this link. 

 

 

 

COVID Vaccination in Pregnancy 

 

Since the 16 April the Joint Committee on Immunisations and Vaccinations has 

recommended that pregnant women should be offered either the Pfizer or 

Moderna vaccine. Any pregnant staff should already be supported in 

conversations relating to encouragement of the vaccine as part of their antenatal 

care, but there are also a series of posters and guidance available through Public 

Health England which may be useful to support you in any discussions you are 

having with any pregnant staff who remain vaccine hesitant. 

 

This PHE guidance which is written for women to read prior to vaccination can be 

found through this link, which states: 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1008446/coronavirus-covid-19-vaccination-of-people-working-or-deployed-in-care-homes-operational-guidance.pdf
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA4MDUuNDQxNDAwODEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5jcWMub3JnLnVrL25ld3Mvc3Rvcmllcy9zdGF0ZW1lbnQtY292aWQtMTktdmFjY2luYXRpb24tcGVvcGxlLXdvcmtpbmdkZXBsb3llZC1jYXJlLWhvbWVzLXJvbGUtY2FyZS1xdWFsaXR5P3dwLWxpbmtpbmRleD00JnV0bV9jYW1wYWlnbj1BZHVsdF9Tb2NpYWxfQ2FyZV9VcGRhdGVfMDQuMDguMjEmdXRtX2NvbnRlbnQ9ZGhzYy1tYWlsLmNvLnVrJnV0bV9tZWRpdW09ZW1haWwmdXRtX3NvdXJjZT1EZXBhcnRtZW50X29mX0hlYWx0aF9hbmRfU29jaWFsX0NhcmUifQ.VmatIAJg3_hJNKgoZonPoCIFbH0X0I_L8ExuA8CtadA/s/964927797/br/110418029531-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA4MDUuNDQxNDAwODEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5za2lsbHNmb3JjYXJlLm9yZy51ay9SZWNydWl0bWVudC1yZXRlbnRpb24vQ09WSUQtMTkvQ09WSUQtMTktVmFjY2luYXRpb24uYXNweD93cC1saW5raW5kZXg9MyZ1dG1fY2FtcGFpZ249QWR1bHRfU29jaWFsX0NhcmVfVXBkYXRlXzA0LjA4LjIxJnV0bV9jb250ZW50PWRoc2MtbWFpbC5jby51ayZ1dG1fbWVkaXVtPWVtYWlsJnV0bV9zb3VyY2U9RGVwYXJ0bWVudF9vZl9IZWFsdGhfYW5kX1NvY2lhbF9DYXJlIn0.GThHhFIy5jLrGxv8PIPEqI_9Z_H4-YcT20eXSM4GGFA/s/964927797/br/110418029531-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA4MDUuNDQxNDAwODEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5ldmVudGJyaXRlLmNvLnVrL2UvZ3VpZGFuY2UtZm9yLWNvdmlkLTE5LXZhY2NpbmF0aW9uLW9mLXBlb3BsZS13b3JraW5nZGVwbG95ZWQtaW4tY2FyZS1ob21lcy10aWNrZXRzLTE2NTc3ODE1MzkyMT93cC1saW5raW5kZXg9NSZ1dG1fY2FtcGFpZ249QWR1bHRfU29jaWFsX0NhcmVfVXBkYXRlXzA0LjA4LjIxJnV0bV9jb250ZW50PWRoc2MtbWFpbC5jby51ayZ1dG1fbWVkaXVtPWVtYWlsJnV0bV9zb3VyY2U9RGVwYXJ0bWVudF9vZl9IZWFsdGhfYW5kX1NvY2lhbF9DYXJlIn0.9wM6Oy_Pc6JVWyd6f6aq_XARiaEFhbWkdT3weMkig84/s/964927797/br/110418029531-l
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-vaccination-women-of-childbearing-age-currently-pregnant-planning-a-pregnancy-or-breastfeeding/covid-19-vaccination-a-guide-for-women-of-childbearing-age-pregnant-planning-a-pregnancy-or-breastfeeding


 

"The Joint Committee on Vaccination and Immunisation (JCVI) has advised that 

pregnant women should be offered COVID-19 vaccines at the same time as 

people of the same age or risk group. In the USA, around 90,000 pregnant 

women have been vaccinated mainly with Pfizer and Moderna vaccines and no 

safety concerns have been identified. 

Evidence on COVID-19 vaccines is being continuously reviewed by the World 

Health Organization and the regulatory bodies in the UK, USA, Canada and 

Europe. Pfizer and Moderna vaccines are the preferred vaccines for pregnant 

women of any age who are coming for their first dose. Anyone who has already 

started vaccination and is offered a second dose whilst pregnant, should have a 

second dose with the same vaccine unless they had a serious side effect after 

the first dose" 

 
 

Training and Development Opportunities       

          

 

Exploring the World of 

Assistive Technology 

Webinar 

 

When: Thursday 19 August 2021 

3:00 - 4:30 

 

Digital Social Care will be hosting 

the 5th in a series of 6 sessions that 

will explore the world of assistive 

technology. At this session they will 

be looking at JAWS and ZoomText 

which have become a lifeline for 

millions of Blind and VI computer 

users across the globe. The session 

will discuss improvements and 

additions to the software including 

the new Voice Assistant features. 

 

To register please follow this link 

   

Registered Managers Webinar- 

Recovery, Reflection and 

Moving Forward 

 

When: Thursday 23 September 11.00-

11.30 

 

Skills for Care will be hosting this 

upcoming webinar, which willl share 

stories, tips and ideas focused on how 

to support you and your teams to reflect 

on the past 18 months and move 

forward together. The webinar will 

include expert insight and guidance, as 

well as signposting to useful resources. 

 

To register please follow this link 

    

  

  

    

 

 

 

  

    

https://www.digitalsocialcare.co.uk/events/exploring-the-world-of-assistive-technology-5/?mc_cid=ff14047148&mc_eid=ec9ccab88a
https://us06web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_0qxvCbD9Rb-SJO2kpxlBAA?_cldee=c2FtLnZhcm9AbmhzLm5ldA%3d%3d&recipientid=contact-2661ebe40d9cea1180e0005056877cb9-2a65122d9b9a493391ec45d0105b139e&esid=ef89af47-29ea-eb11-bacb-000d3a86de14


Further Information       

          

Webinars: Responding To 

Vaccine Hesitancy/Building 

Confidence – Further Dates 

Arranged 

 

Following on from a series of 

workshops that have taken place 

over the last couple of months, 

Public Health England have 

arranged 3 further workshops 

focusing on responding to vaccine 

hesitancy as they have proven very 

popular. These may be helpful for 

providers in having 

conversations/building confidence in 

the vaccine amongst your staff. 

 

This skills training is based on 

Making Every Contact Count 

(MECC), which is important skill that 

can be utilised to combat 

disinformation and myths and whilst 

providing the necessary 

reassurance and confidence in what 

is a safe and effective vaccine. The 

session will be interactive and 

include modelled conversations that 

showcase the core skills and 

processes being used. The 

application of this work can be far-

reaching. Although this is focused 

on the Covid vaccination 

programme, these skills can be 

utilised for the flu vaccine, cancer 

screening and other health-

promoting activities.  

Dates and booking links are as 

below 

• 9 September 18:00 – 19:30 

 

  

 

Skills for Care "Moving Up" 

Programme 

 

This programme is aimed at black, 

Asian and minority ethnic leaders who 

are wanting to take the next step in their 

learning and development. The 

programme itself supports managers 

who have the desire and drive to 

progress in their career but are facing 

blockages and resistance preventing 

them from doing so. Previous 

participants have come from local 

government, social care, commissioning 

organisations, charities, third sector, 

nurses and occupational health. Please 

note, the Moving Up programme will be 

delivered through blended learning – a 

combination of self-learning modules 

and live online sessions. To find out 

more please follow this link. 

 

 

 

 

 

    

          

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/163032834597
https://elinkeu.clickdimensions.com/c/6/?T=MjQ3NDI1NDY%3AcDEtYjIxMjE3LTZiOTcxYzFhMTkxZjQ4OGI5ZDMxMTc2OTU3YTI0Yjc4%3Ac2FtLnZhcm9AbmhzLm5ldA%3AY29udGFjdC0yNjYxZWJlNDBkOWNlYTExODBlMDAwNTA1Njg3N2NiOS1jNDM3ZDc3ZjI3NTY0Yjk0OWEwZDYzMjJhZjk3N2UzZQ%3AZmFsc2U%3AMTM%3A%3AaHR0cHM6Ly9iaXQubHkvMlZlZjZicz9fY2xkZWU9YzJGdExuWmhjbTlBYm1oekxtNWxkQSUzZCUzZCZyZWNpcGllbnRpZD1jb250YWN0LTI2NjFlYmU0MGQ5Y2VhMTE4MGUwMDA1MDU2ODc3Y2I5LWM0MzdkNzdmMjc1NjRiOTQ5YTBkNjMyMmFmOTc3ZTNlJmVzaWQ9NzE4YTMzNmYtMTlmNS1lYjExLTk0ZWYtMDAyMjQ4MWE1OGJl&K=r1Vk0s7UwXemHDcaXuSJ5w


  
This bulletin is produced by NHS Vale of York Clinical Commissioning 

Group.   
  

Do you have….. 
  

▪ thoughts or comments to share? 

▪ news that you would like to feature in the bulletin?  

▪ items to be discussed at the next Partners in Care Meeting?  

  

If so please contact sam.varo@nhs.net 
  

      

        

  
 

mailto:sam.varo@nhs.net

